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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BISHOP’S SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON 
TUESDAY14th FEBRUARY 2017 
 
PRESENT 
 
Chairman Cllr. Miller (AM) 
Cllrs. Nankivell (PN), Rutherford (PR), and Budd (RB). 
Cllrs. Lisa Griffiths and Roger Huxstep. 
Mr K. Fell (KF) – Clerk 
 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

 
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE. 
There were apologies for absence from Cllr. Peter Tait, and Cllr. Ernie 
Jeffs. 
 
2. AGREE MINUTES OF MEETING 10th JANUARY 2017. 
The Minutes were agreed by Members and signed by the Chairman. 
 
3. MATTERS ARISING. 
It was suggested that the PC could possibly get a grant for the purchase 
of a new grit bin, however this is dependent on whether HCC will fill the 
bin and continue to service it. 
The Clerk had received correspondence re the gully cleanser. The 
County Council reported that they regularly inspect adopted roads and 
the B3047 does not need any action at this time. 
 
4.  DECLARATION OF INTEREST. 
Nil. 
 
5. HAMPSHIRE COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT – CLLR. R. 
HUXSTEP.       
Cllr. Huxstep explained that he had been unable to attend BS meetings 
due to other commitments. The points raised in the meeting are included 
in the report attached to these Minutes. 
 
6. WINCHESTER CITY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT – JOINT REPORT. 
Winchester Councillors had submitted a report and this was sent to 
Members.  
 
7.  CORRESPONDENCE.  
RECEIVED 
Rural Services Network 16th & 30th Jan. 
Boomtown Newsletter 
CPRE Hants. 
Southern Water Feb. 
WCC Newsletter Feb., Cllrs. Local Report 
Shedfield Lengthsman 
Tackling Flooding Strategy Discussion 
HALC Service Brochure 2017 
WCC re Gully Cleansing and drainage. 
 
8.  WCC Gypsy & Traveller Report. 
Members discussed the report. 
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9.  Finance. 
The Clerk produced a financial statement.  
TO PAY 
Chairman photocopying                                 £1.70 
Clerk’s Exps.                                                £93.69 
Proposed PN                                 Seconded AM 
 
10. INDUSTRIAL PLANNING AND LENGTHSMEN. 
Nil.  
Lengthsman – here today. The Chairman gave details of the work 
schedule. Cllr. Griffiths said that Alresford had carried out some cleaning  
of the footway on the B3047. 
 
11.  RESIDENTIAL PLANNING. 
16/03240/HOUS Ms Sandie Jenkins Studley, Bishop’s Sutton Road. 
Single storey rear extension and replacement of existing polycarbonate 
conservatory roof cladding with standing seam zinc sheeting. 
Cllr. Tait reviewed the application and concluded that there were no 
items of concern. As the closing date for comments was before the 
meeting the Clerk submitted a No comment response.  
 
12.  WEBSITE. 
The Clerk will add a note re the weekend Spring Clean, the dates of the 
meetings are publicised. PN pointed out that some of the Agendas and 
Minutes are not actually listed although the dates are. Clerk to action. 
Reminder of website address bishopssuttonhampshire.org.uk 
 
13.  SLR. 
On site now. 
 
14.  HIGHWAYS. 
The trees overhanging the road had been investigated and found not to 
have been a problem to buses. 
There is a Spring Clean over the weekend 4th/5th March. Equipment is 
available from WCC. Clerk to advertise on website and the 
noticeboards. 
Fly tipping had been reported in the local press as HCC/WCC were 
taking the perpetrators to court and large fines were being imposed. 
Members discussed the local situation and decided that the Parish 
Council would publish details of who residents could contact if they 
came across incidents of fly tipping. 
 
Tel. No. 0300 300 0013 for fly tipping and graffiti - 8.30 to 5pm Mon. 
to Thur. 8.30 to 4pm Fri. Or online report forms. 
 
15.  FOOTPATHS & ROW. 
PN said there was nothing of note to report.  
 
16.  WDALC. 
Nil. 
 
17. OTHER MEETINGS. 
Code of Conduct training available for Councillors. 
 
18.  NEW ALRESFORD DEVELOPMENT STRATEGY. 
Cllr. Griffiths stated that the developer had submitted some further 
information therefore highway matters will be available soon. 
The Local Plan was expected on the 27th February and there will be a 
public meeting to discuss the traffic junction. The plans for the Deane 
are progressing. 
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19.  COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR. 
Nil. 

20.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING – TUESDAY 14th MARCH 2017. 

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting 
at 8.32 p.m.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
 


